From: Dean F. L.. Smith

To: Dr. C. Dennis Edwards, Dr. D. L. Richardson
All Delegates of CMBSC Congress
Date: June 5, 2013

Report of Dean and Staft

Stewardship Accountabili

* Attended the National Congress in St. Louis, MO
* Attended the homegoing service for mother of Pastor Bryant Whitted

*Participated in the homegoing service for Pastor Frederick Haynes, e
Vice- President, CMBSC

*Staff Attended the National Baptist Convention
* Attended other district congresses and certified church schools
* Attended the State Convention in Little Rock, AR in November

*Completed two classes at Sunday School Publishing Board Conference
in December at Nashville, TN. Three CMBSC delegates were recipients

of awards.

* Attended the January board meeting of the National Baptist Convention
at Mobile, Alabama

* Attended the extended session in March at Pine Bluftf, AR
* Attended the State Youth Convention at Eldorado, AR
*Completed two pilot studies for the online training.

* Attended E. C. Morris Institute in March 2018

*Sponsored a Sunday School workshop in Eldorado, AR on April 7,
2018, where we had 139 to complete the program.

*Sponsored a PATC training on April 14,2018. Thirty completed the
program.

* Attended the homegoing service for Pastor William S. Easter, Vice-
President of the state convention.



*Attended 40 Years of Celebration
Edwards and St. John M.B.C.

e—Pastor President C.D.

Crvic

*Provided service to district congresses during their planning meetings.

As dean, my staff and I will continue to ensure that we have certified
and qualified teachers throughout the state for all district congresses and
certified church schools. We will make certain that we are available to
assist in any way possible when needed. Our first certified online
training will be held during the fall of 2018.




